CARROLL COUNTY ELECTRICAL BOARD
October 26, 2017

PRESENT: P. Noyes, D. Sullivan, D. Coppersmith, D. Brosenne, H. Lambert
S. Bassler, J. Green, and B. Wetzel.

Notice of this meeting was provided to the public by mailing notice to members of the
Carroll County Electrical Board, posting notice electronically on the County’s website, and
posting notice physically on the County Commissioners bulletin board.

CALL TO ORDER:

Meeting was called to order at 11:00 A.M. by Mr. Noyes, Chairman at the Carroll County
Office Building to administer Electrical Licensing Examinations #91. Seven applicants sat
for the Masters Exam. Each applicant had four hours to complete the exam. No applicants
sat for the Restricted Exam.

A copy of the minutes from the August 16, 2017 meeting was e-mailed to each board
member. Mr. Lambert made a motion to accept the minutes as written. Mr. Brosenne
seconded the motion and vote was unanimous by the Board.

OLD BUSINESS;

The Board Members unanimously voted to eliminate the homeowner’s exam. Jason will
present this to the County Commissioners. If approved by the County Commissioners, the
timeline for elimination will be approximately around the beginning of 2018.

NEW BUSINESS;

Mr. Noyes read and approved the Advisory Board Mission Statement. Mr. Green
requested a motion be made to accept the Mission Statement as written. Mr. Coppersmith
made the motion and a vote was unanimous by the Board.

Mr. Bassler said there is a Carroll County Employee who is interested in taking the
Limited Master Exam. Mr. Bassler will work on selecting questions for the exam if
requested by the board. Mr. Bassler also mentioned that the Limited Master Exam may be
given at any time as long as the Board Members are in agreement and two Board Members
are present for the exam. Mr. Sullivan made a motion to have Mr. Bassler select the
questions for the Limited Master Exam. Mr. Brosenne seconded the motion and a vote was
unanimous by the Board.

Mr. Green mentioned the Master Restricted License Exam questions and a test will be
developed for the 2017 National Electrical Code book at a later date.

Mr. Sullivan mentioned low voltage wiring in new residences and commercial jobs.
Beginning January 1, 2018 low voltage wiring will be charged to the Contractor, not the

electrician.

Meeting adjourned at 11:30.
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The meeting was reconvened at 1:00 P.M. to grade the Master Electrical Exams. None of
the applicants passed the Master’s Exam. Their scores are as followed:

Devin Pritchett scored 50%
Michael Pizza scored 55%
Daniel Pritchett scored 63%
Jeremy Ritz scored 55%
Patrick Graham scored 39%
Julio C. Trujillo scored 59%
William Stiffler scored 36%

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, February 21, 2017 at Baugher’s Restaurant to
select questions for the next electrical licensing Exam #92 to be given on April 25, 2018.
Mr. Coppersmith made a motion for the meeting to adjourn. Mr. Lambert seconded the
motion and was unanimously carried by the Board.

Submitted by: Approved by:

Brenda Wetzel Paul Noyes, Chairman,
Permits and Inspections Carroll County Electrical Board



